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Hello, Friends of Nacitone, 
 
After much consideration I have accepted another term as President for Nacitone and would like to welcome Neil 
Wollesen as Vice President. We are full steam ahead to complete projects at Nacitone. The trees that we planted last 
year are doing great. We have had the plaque holders for the trees donation by Fred any Kathy Forgnone. The archive 
room is moving forward to completion. The flag pole will be erected soon and be dedicated to Nacitone’s good friend 
the late Dick Warren. We are close to putting up a shade structure on the patio area. Weeds have been sprayed and 
mowed. Nacitone has been given a large amount of vintage farm equipment from the Watsonville Agricultural Museum 
that we are scheduling to pick up. We are in need of people and trailers to allow us to pick these items in one trip. If you 
can help please call Neil Whitty at 831-818-5265. Nacitone’s next event will be our Pier Cafe Clam Chowder Dinner March 
21 at the Lockwood Community Center. This meal will be prepared by the owners Pier Cafe in Cayucos. You can dine in 
or take out. For tickets call any director or you can purchase tickets at Lockwood Store and Pine Canyon Store in King 
City. Don’t forget that are Annual Dutch Oven Dinner will be held on May 9th. This is on the Saturday of Mother’s Day 
weekend. Take a mom out to dinner and I hope to see you there. If you would like to try cooking Dutch oven style we 
are always welcoming new cooks. If interested in cooking call Lester Patterson at 831-235-7358. Don’t forget Nacitone is 
open for viewing on the first Saturday of each month. This time of year is a great time to stop by and have your spring 
photo taken by an antique farm equipment. Many people have stopped by to take pictures of themselves in front of the 
farm equipment and also the vintage jail cell.  Travelers have claimed that they have served time in Lockwood with a 
picture of them in the jail. 
 
Donald Gillett 
President, Nacitone Foundation  

Dates to Remember 

Museum Meeting Time – 6:30 pm          Museum Monthly Meetings- 3rd Tuesday 

Meeting Dates for 2020-  Mar. 17, April 21, May 19, June 16, July 21, Aug. 18, Sept. 15, Oct. 20, Nov. 17 & Dec. No Meeting 

Museum Open 1st Saturday of each month – 10 am to 4 pm or by appointment 

 

COMING EVENTS  

Clam Chowder Feed – Saturday, March 21, 2020 
15th Annual Dutch Oven Cook off – Saturday May 9, 2020 

 

Web page - www.nacitonefoundation.org 

Newsletter editor - Pam Davis 

Nacitone Foundation, Inc.       Non-Profit # 71-0877555 

Presidents Message 
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Hesperia                                                           

Hesperia is not so much as a place as it is a district or one of the scattered 

“communities” so common in southern Monterey County.  There is a community Hall 

just north of the North end of the Hesperia Road; there is no school, store, or post 

office. George Stewart wrote that Hesperia came from the Greek–Latin name for the 

evening star, and thus a term taken vaguely to apply to the West.  Since most regions 

of the U.S. at one time considered themselves to be the West, the name could be 

appropriately applied to habitations. 

Ref. Names & Places of Monterey County 

 

Recognize this Gentleman? 

Find out in our next newsletter 

“Whether it be treasure, time or talent we 
all have something to offer.” 

Chris Pratt, actor 

 
NEWLY ELECTED 

DIRECTORS 
 

Fred Forgnone 

Rob Johnson 

Bud Reiwerts 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We the members of Nacitone Foundation would                           
like to thank the officers for graciously accepting 

another year of their respective offices.        

President – Donald Gillett 

Vice President- Neil Wollesen 

Secretary – Kathy McCormack 

Treasurer – Beverly Kovacs 
 

Neil Wollesen has agree to step in again as VP 

After short break 
 

 

Tickets can be purchase from Pine Canyon Store, 

Lockwood Store or any Director 

Names & Numbers are in this newsletter. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

                                                                               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Nacitone Pioneers 

Nacitone Foundation and Museum will be doing a book on pioneer families of the area.  We would be pleased to 
have your family included.   We are looking for two to four pages of family history with pictures.  When the family 
came to the area, where did they come from, who came first, did they homestead and where, what was their 
occupation, how many children, what schools did they attend and stories of their life in the area. 

We would also be pleased to have help putting it all together. 

Call Pam Davis if you would like to have your family included in the book.  (805)714-7588 

We are in need of help for our  

Dutch oven Event 

Set up Tents, Tables, Chairs & Exhibits 

Clean Tables & Chairs 

Security, Parking, Cleanup after event 

Call Lester to volunteer (831)235-7358 

 

2019 

The persons who volunteered during the 
year, we appreciate you more than you 

know. 
255 volunteers during the year put in 2,590 

hours of service and donated over $23,430 in 
vehicles & equipment use, pipping, glass display 

cases, electrical, fuel, antique items & equipment, 
a lamb, wine for events, electronics, computer 

programs, silent auction items and more. 

 

 

Nacitone was noticed for its donation to 

the San Antonio Elementary School for 

Landscaping 

 

A huge thank you to John Sonne, Donald 
Gillett and Lester Patterson for putting in and 
completing the electricity inside and outside the 

building. We appreciate the many hours you 
have spent on completing this project.  It is 

great to just flip the switch on. 

With the electricity in, Ranch Wi-Fi is donating 
Wi-Fi for us.                                            

Thank you Ben Korman and AJ. 

2020 Member Dinner 

 It was a great evening with all the great friends and great food. 

We had a fantastic dinner with Marty Roth Schwarm catering the meal.  Followed by a rundown of 2019 events, a 
program consisting of our very first video interview with Ben McCormack.  Ben and his family traveled from 
Guadalupe to be with us. Ben is 84 years young. We had a successful silent auction, thank you to everyone who 
donated.  Thank you Marty for the cakes you had auctioned off later.  Don and Lester did a great job of MC’s.  It 
was great to have all the Roth siblings there.  Marty, did the boys help you and your sisters with the dishes?  All 
bets were pretty much a no. 
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Nacitone Officers 
President – Donald Gillett 

                   Vice President – Neil Wollesen                                    

                      Secretary - Kathy McCormack,  

Treasure – Beverly Kovacs 

Directors 
     Jason Carroll - (831) 310-8488                 Pam Davis - (805)714-7588                                                               

     Fred Forgnone – (831)6822625               Donald Gillett - (831)206-6255                                                                          

    Kathy McCormick - (831)236-2062          Lester Patterson - (831)235-7358           

    Rob Johnson – (714)961-0257                  Bud Reiwerts – (408)842-4756 

    Neil Whitty - (831)818-5265                   Neil Wollesen – (831)596- 8548 

 

Memorial Bricks 

Order your personalized brick for permanent display on our patio. 

You can use your name, family member or company, also add a logo 

A 4”X8” brick is $100, an 8”X8” is $200 and a 12” X 12” is $500 

Logo and graphics are available. 

For information Contact Neil Whitty- @ (831)818-5265 or email – nwkenworth@gmail.com 



 

Nacitone Foundation & Museum  

Invites you to our  

15th Annual Nacitone 

 Dutch Oven Event
 Annual fundraiser 

Saturday, May 9th, 2020 
Setup at 12:00 - Dinner at 4:00pm 

 

Live Music - Refreshments - Exhibits  

Cooking Demonstrations at 12 O’clock – come and enjoy the day 

69125 Jolon Road, Bradley, CA 

Patterson’s Cabin - Lockwood 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Call Lester Patterson if you would like to cook or would like tickets 

(831)235-7358 or any Director 

 

$25 presale tickets / $30 day of event 

 

YOU DO NOT WANT TO MISS THIS EVENT! 
 

“Enrich your Future, Discover your Past” 

 

 



 

MARK THE DATE! 

 

Nacitone Foundation and Museum 

15th Annual Dutch Oven Event 

Saturday May 9, 2020 

Calling all potential cooks, helpers and demonstrators, we are fast approaching our next annual Dutch Oven event. 
We are sending out our flyer for you to sign up now and participate.  

Last year we had 115 cooks and 130 Dutch oven pots (8” to 22” Dutch Ovens). 

WE WELCOME ANY NEW COOKS TO PARTICIPATE IN OUR EVENT! 

 

                         Name__________________________________________________ 

                         Address________________________________________________ 

                         Phone_________________________________________________ 

                         Dish and/or Dishes (?)_____________________________________ 

                         RV and/or Dry Camping         Yes            No          (please circle one) 

                         Do we need to supply you with a Dutch oven(s)    Yes            No      (please circle one) 

 

We had over 350 people attend last year and we hope to make this year as successful with your help.  Also if you know 

of anyone that would like to learn to cook with a Dutch Oven please include them too! 

We are also looking for anyone interested in exhibiting your display, to participate in the time period of 1800 to 1920’s, 

Such as Blacksmithing, Leather tooling, small gas engines, antique cars or wagons, History. 

Thank you, 

Lester Patterson, III 

Director, Dutch Oven Chairman 

P.O. Box 54, Lockwood, CA 93932 

Cell: (831)235-7358 

Email: rams.7@juno.com 

 

Please complete and return this form by April 11, 2020 to the above address. 
 

 

Looking forward to seeing you at our 15th Annual Dutch Oven Cook Off! 
 
 

Cook-off Awards for participants! 

mailto:rams.7@juno.com

